
The SLT will make the decision to enact remote learning in 
the event of a unexpected school closure. The SLT will 

indicate when remote learning will commence and cease. 
Guidance on this will be provided to staff, parents and 

pupils.

In the event of a period of remote learning:

Staff would be infomed by the SLT via email and text 
message via School Synergy that remote learning is 

commencing.

Parents would be informed via a message on School 
Synergy and the school website.

Pupils will be informed via a notice on the Student Bulletin 
on School Sy nergy.

Microsoft Teams will be the preferred platform to deliver 
remote learning, although other mediums such as 

worksheets/booklets, educational websites, interactive 
tasks, online learning portals and past papers may be 

utilised. 

Staff can request technicial support via Matt Hefferan 
(MHE).

Parents and pupils can request technical support via 
365support@holycross.lancs.sch.uk. This will be 

monitored by MHE and conerns/questions shared with the 
relevant staff member(s).

Teachers should schedule a Microsoft Teams meeting for 
their class using their school Office 365 account at the 

point of commencement indicated by the SLT. 

Teams meetings should be scheduled to correlate with the 
timetabled lesson time, however meetings may not last for 

the full duration of the lesson.

Pupils should be informed of a scheduled Microsoft Teams 
meeting via the homework function on School Synergy. 
Pupils will need to check School Synergy and Microsoft 

Teams daily to check what work has been set.

Teachers should register pupils and provide remote 
learning via Microsoft Teams. Remote learning may take the 

form of a live lesson or a shorter period of time to deliver 
instriuctions and direct pupils to appropriate resources. 

All communications on the meeting must be public, the 
camera/video should not be turned on and meetings 
should only take place as part of a group - one to one 

sessions are not permitted unless authorised  by the SLT.

Pupils are expected to return completed work via the 
assignments function on Microsoft Teams or via the 

homework function on School Synergy by a predetermined 
deadline set by the teacher.

Teachers are expected to provide feedback to pupils in the 
manner and timeframe specified in the Feedback Policy.

The SLT will inform staff, parents and pupils when remote 
learning has ceased via the aforementioned means. 

Information about school reopening will also be provided at 
this point.

Holy Cross Catholic High School 

Remote Learning Protocol 

Statement of intent 
At Holy Cross Catholic High School, we understand the need to continually deliver high quality education, 
including during periods of remote learning. We recognise the importance of maintaining high expectations in 
all areas of school life and ensuring that all pupils have access to the learning resources and the support they 
need to succeed. 

Through the implementation of this protocol, we seek to provide guidance on how remote learning would be 
arranged in the event of a period of remote learning. This protocol should be read in conjunction with the 
Remote Learning Guidance, Staff Code of Conduct, Teaching and Learning Policy, Feedback Policy and 
Behaviour Policy. 

 

 


